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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.png]



MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Tuesday, 9th January  2007 

QUESTION  NO. 2 
QUESTION:   Councillor Cáit Keane
"To ask the manager once again for an update on the Willbrook open space with a view to putting closure to this issue?"
REPLY:

The Council’s Law Department made a further application to the Minister for  Finance to transfer a strip of land at Willbrook Lawn by Deed of Waiver to the Council in January 2006. The Chief State Solicitor’s office is acting for the Minister in this regard. An earlier application made some years ago had been turned down by the Chief State Solicitors’s Office as the title and the various interests in the site had been unclear. 
In relation to the most recent application, the Chief State Solicitors Office submitted a Deed of Waiver for approval by the Council together with a request for further documentation in relation to the title and Company office details, i.e. names and addresses of former directors of the Company which owns the site etc. This documentation was submitted to the Chief State Solicitor’s Office several months ago and despite reminders being sent in the meantime no further communication has been received in the matter.  The Council’s Law Department is continuing to pursue the case with the Chief State Solicitor’s Office.
The future use of the site will be reviewed once the title issues have been resolved. 

